St Vincent  Primary School

East Kilbride

Parent Council

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday 5th October 2016
Members of Council

Sharon Hamilton, Chair


Paula Ferguson, Vice Chair


Sharon Shields Treasurer

Carol Anne Gilmore (parent member)
 Danielle Timmons (DHT)


Liz Blake (class teacher)

Olive Thomas (parent member)

Anne Kew (parent member)

Suzanne Cullen (parent member)


Bonnie Salinas (parent member)

David Kelly  (parent member)

Eileen Tompkins
(HT)



Gerard Gordon (Church Rep)

Yvonne Boyle (APT)


Lorena  Ziolo (APT)



Lucy Carroll (parent member)

Grace Gordon (mins secy)

Attendees
Sharon Hamilton

Paula Ferguson

Sharon Shields

Liz Blake 

Olive Thomas 

Suzanne Cullen 

Bonnie Salinas 

David Kelly  

Eileen Tompkins

Gerard Gordon 

Lorena  Ziolo 

Councillor Archie Buchanan Tricia Wilcock

Michael Feeney

Claire Forsyth

Lisa Miller

Pamela Duff

Jacqueline Burke

Nicola Seeley

Andrew Seeley

Jacqueline Kilpatrick
Celeste Dickson

Three senior  pupils from School Pupil Council
Grace Gordon (mins secy)

1.Opening Prayer and Welcome

Agenda was issued and  is reflected in these minutes.  Chair welcomed the good turnout of new faces to the AGM and thanked everyone for attending..Meeting was opened with prayer by Church Rep..
2.  Apologies
Carol Anne Gilmore 
Lucy Carroll 
Anne Kew 
Yvonne Boyle (APT) 
Ian Macdonald (SLC)
Danielle Timmons 

3. Minutes of Previous AGM held on 22nd October 2015
Minutes of previous AGM were taken as read and approved.
4. Matters arising from previous minutes of 22nd October 2015
Barriers on Greenhills Road

Communications received from SLC indicate that the area in question does not qualify for additional barriers but that this situation will continue to be monitored in view of the increase in traffic from the housebuilding in Lindsayfield and surrounding areas. Action:  SLC
Multi Games Area (MUGA) – The following is  an extract from an e-mail from Mr. Ian McDonald Support Services Co-ordinator  of South Lanarkshire Council.”  There are a number of undoubted benefits and advantages in the grass surface for the children. It is a great surface to play on for a variety of activities and sports.I had advised at the meeting that these surfaces are however much more difficult to clean and schools have experienced problems with hazards from out of hours use such as broken glass and dog faeces which can lie in the grass surface undetected. During this summer one of the pitches suffered major surface damage through vandalism and this facility has been closed since. Significant funding will need to be found to address this. The costs of the annual maintenance costs and repairs / cleaning to these surfaces is also considerable and again this is another challenge in terms of finding available funding.    Should the school / Parent Council still wish to progress this type of work I would confirm that the budget cost to install a similar surface such as at Greenhills, is thought to be in the region of £20-£25k should this be something that you wish to consider. I am not sure about the current grants / external funding availability in this respect but the Windfarm Fund / Awards For All might be suitable sources provided a case can be made for the facility benefitting the wider community use. Unfortunately there is no funding available within Education to support this initiative.”  Mr MacDonald will contact Mins Secy following completion of review.   It was agreed that this matter will be closed out meantime.
Condition of Outdoor Play Area  - this matter has been resolved and is now closed.

Prayer Group – Head Teacher expressed her thanks to members of parent council who attend the school on a Friday afternoon for prayer and reflection. This matter now closed.

5. Chair Annual Report (copy attached)
Chair re-iterated on the activities of the parent council from October 2014 – October 2015. Copy of report attached.

Parent Council have been encouraged by the  attendance of  many new parents who have helped towards increasing parental involvement and bringing new ideas to the meetings.    Chair also expressed thanks to the office bearers, school’s teaching and support staff and the Parent Council for  their support and  hard work throughout the year.  A special thanks to the dedicated fundraising team and helpers who have organised and supported the various fun nights for the benefit of the children.
Chairperson had the privilege to be part of the interview process to appoint Miss  Danielle Timmons as Depute Head Teacher.
School  Uniforms – new supplier arranged to enable families to purchase direct.  Ties are always available to purchase throughout the year from the school office.
6.
Adoption of Annual Report
Report accepted

7.
Head Teacher Report (copy attached)
Head Teacher thanked the teaching staff and support staff for their hard work throughout the last year.  Head Teacher’s report is attached and   covered: School Organisation and Resources, Learning in Saint Vincent’s, Partnership Working, Sharing the learning and Thanks. A flyer entitled “Looking back to move forwards “outlining key developments from the past year and priorities for improvement during the coming year was also given to parents. A copy is attached 
“In the true spirit of encouraging pupil voice and developing leadership, two senior pupil councillors Harvey and Ethan were invited to join the AGM to give their views on key aspects of our school.”
Ethan covered developments in Health and Well Being and Harvey covered Literacy .Both areas were priorities in last year’s School Improvement Plan.
Ethan – Health and Well Being Monthly meetings are held with guidance from Mrs Ziolo Family and friends are invited to join the pupils during Health Days. Sports Day held during Health Week was a great success.  Visitors were invited to the school to talk to pupils about new resources.  .

Harvey - Literacy – Great improvement this year as the school has many new resources. Pupils are encouraged to read for enjoyment as part of the First Minister’s Reading challenge. .    .

8)
Fund Raising Committee – Treasurer’s Report copy attached

A successful fund raising year with Parent Council raising over £8000 for the benefit of the pupils and school. E.g. C touch board, transport, hall lets for fun nights,  outdoor learning, gifts (First Communion, P7 leavers) outlays for fun nights.  These activities would not be possible without the support of parents/carers, teacher and support staff and the Parent Council Fund  Raising Team.
Accounts have been audited by Andrew Wilkie, Uddingston, Glasgow.
9)
Present office bearers stand down

10.
Temporary Chair:
Church Rep
11.
Election of office bearers:

Meeting was asked for office bearer nominations:


Paula Ferguson nominated and seconded to Chair



Olive Thomas nominated and seconded to Vice Chair



Sharon Shields nominated and seconded to continue in role of Treasurer



In view of the commitment of  Treasurer’s role Sharon enquired if it was possible to have someone
assist her in this job role. Parent Council agreed that former Chairperson, Sharon Hamilton,  could assist  where necessary and this was accepted by Sharon.


There were no nominations for Minute Secretary and Grace Gordon agreed to continue in this role.
12.
New Chairperson continued meeting

13.
Fund raising Committee – future events



Hallow-en Eco* Fun Night 

Wednesday, 26TH October 2016



Christmas Fun Night


Thursday, 17th November 2016



Christmas Fayre



Saturday 3rd December 2016 (10.00am  – 1.00 pm)

This year the fun nights have been so successful that the new chair emphasised the need for as much parental presence and support as possible particularly during the second half of the evening when the middle to upper school are attending the fun night.   Parent Council are grateful to the teaching staff who give their time to support and attend fun nights however there is a need for a greater parental presence.   Date of activities can be accessed via the school web-site.    Whilst the children are there to have fun their safety and well being is always a priority whilst in the school.

14.
Any  Other Business

Feedback from Parents on fun nights,  – parental concern has been raised with regard to the crowding in the corridor at time of registering to come into the fun nights.  Suggestion put forward that children could come in through one door and leave by another.   It was agreed that parent council will re-assess admittance procedure for the children.   
Health and Safety Issues at Fun Nights - 
Concern was also raised with regard to children leaving on their own.  It is the preference of the Parent Council that no child should leave without an adult.  Head Teacher agreed to put a letter out indicating Parent Council concerns.











Action: HT
Request put forward for new strips for the school football team – meeting was informed that a member  of the parent council may be able to sponsor the school with football strips.  This matter will be investigated



Action: Fundraising Team
Success of “red line” in playground – the “red line” where parents are able to wait until their child/ren have been taken into school has been accepted by parents, with one or two exceptions concerning pupils.   Head Teacher will address this matter.
Action: HT
Reference was also made to the lack of 20mph signs on Greenhills Road.  Councillor Buchanan received a communication from Stuart Laird of SLC indicating “that the sign company Swarco had visited the site on a number of occasions and the master sign, adjacent to the nursing home is operating correctly. However the slave sign continues to malfunction and operates all the time. The company have been unable to determine why the sign is doing this as it is controlled by the master sign. Swarco are due to return to site tomorrow 5th October to continue their investigation and try and repair the sign.”  This matter will remain open.


Action: Mins Secy
Minute Secretary thanked Councillor Buchanan for attending  Parent Council Meetings and for his past and present support of issues raised by the Parent Council e.g. lighting on paths on the school perimeter, ingress of water on footpath, barrier on Greenhills Road, and many more issues.  Councillor Buchanan’s interest and support is greatly appreciated by School staff, Parent Forum and Parent Council.
Parent Council Facebook  is purely to keep the parent forum informed of activities being held by the Parent Council and is operated by one member of the Parent Council.  This continues to be a successful tool towards keeping parents/carers updated on fund raising activities as well as dates and times of Parent Council Meetings.

Panto  A visit will be made to the school by Hop Scotch who will perform “Aladdin”.   To help keep costs down they will perform in the school in November. (Cost for visit in December  would be £760, for November cost is £375).  Suggestion put forward that children be given a “goodie bag” on that day supplied by the Parent Council. Suggestion put forward that possibly Pupil Council may be able to source a supplier of goodies for that day.
*Eco Fun Day 31st October 2016
Eco Fun Day  will be held on 31st October in the school. The aim of the Eco fun day is that children’s costumes should be made from 
re-cycled material and not shop bought.  
Suggestion made for a dress down day to be held once a month cost £1 per family

PVG Requirement Parental enquiry made with regard to PVG requirement should parents wish to volunteer to help at fun nights.

To safeguard children and volunteers,  it is recommended that all volunteers should have a PVG.  
16.
Date of next AGM 
3rd November 2017
First meeting after AGM – 16th November  2016


First Meeting of 2017 
– 18th January




First Fun Night Disco – 
     9th February



Meeting closed at 9.00 pm with prayer
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